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Mass Times
Saturday 5:30 PM
Sunday 7:30 AM, 9:00 AM, & 11:00 AM
Monday 8:30 AM
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Wednesday, Thursday, Friday 8:30 AM

Reconciliation Times
Saturday 4:00 PM
Sunday 8:45 AM, 10:30 AM
or by appointment, call 444-4262 to schedule

November 19, 2023

Happy Thanksgiving!
Thanksgiving is coming up this week.  I pray that all of you have a blessed,

safe, and Happy Thanksgiving with family and friends!
I also pray that you take the time to truly think about all that you have to be thank-
ful for and then with sincere hearts thank God for the blessings you have received!

In my life I have many, many things to be thankful for.  My wife and children,
extended family, friends, health, home and food, etc. But what I am most thankful
for is the fact that when my life here on earth ends, I have an eternity in heaven to
look forward to. And the reason I am able to have this to look forward to is not be-
cause of any good deeds that I have done, but that our loving God sent his Son, Je-
sus to earth to die for us on the cross! And he wants to forgive my sins and wel-
come me into his presence in heaven. It is so amazing that we are able to have this
assurance!

I would also like to encourage each of you to pray for our parish staff here at
St. Philip’s. We have experienced
some turnover lately and I know the
remaining staff are working very hard
to keep everything running smoothly.
A special thank you to Tammy, Kris,
Brad, Bonnie, Nancy, and Jana. Please
pray for them and please pray for
good candidates to step forward for
the Parish Administrator position and
for the Accounting position. I would
also like to extend a big thank you to
Kay Mack for stepping forward to help
out in the interim to handle the duties
of the Parish Administrator.

Also, thank you to our priests for
all that they do for each of us in the
parish!

May God bless you,
Deacon Kermit



Saturday, Nov 18
5:30 PM Mass: +Ira Batchelder

Sunday, Nov 19
7:30 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Gwen Cwikla & Family
9:00 AM Mass: +Bobbi Ann Evans

11:00 AM Mass: For the People

Monday, Nov 20
8:30 AM Mass: +Bob Evans

Tuesday, Nov 21
6:30 PM Mass: +Michael Haines

Wednesday, Nov 22
8:30 AM Mass: +Gerry Rasmus

Thursday, Nov 23
8:30 AM Mass: +Corky Gothman

Friday, Nov 24
No Daily Mass

Saturday, Nov 25
5:30 PM Mass: +William Rook

Sunday, Nov 26
7:30 AM Mass: For the People
9:00 AM Mass: +Ellen Vonasek

11:00 AM Mass: +Patricia Upton

Mass Intentions —–—–—–—–
For November 18 to 26

Sunday, Nov 19
8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel)
8:45 AM Reconciliation (Chapel)

10:30 AM Reconciliation (Chapel)
6:00 PM Newman Club (Social Hall)

Monday, Nov 20
9:00 AM to 8:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)
3:00 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall)
7:00 PM AA Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)

Tuesday, Nov 21
11:30 AM Finance Council Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)

5:00 PM Third Order of Carmelites (St. Kateri Rm)
6:00 PM Rosary (Chapel)
7:00 PM Men’s Basketball (Gym)

Wednesday, Nov 22
No School, No Faith Formation
9:20 AM Rosary (Chapel)

Thursday, Nov 23
Happy Thanksgiving

Friday, Nov 24
No School, Parish Offices Closed

Saturday, Nov 25
4:00 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)

Sunday, Nov 26
8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel)
8:45 AM Reconciliation (Chapel)

10:30 AM Reconciliation (Chapel)

Daily Readings —–————––
For Week of November 20 to 26

Monday, Nov 20
● 1 Mc 1:10-15,41-43,54-57,62-63
●  Ps 119:53,61,134,150,155,158
●  Lk 18:35-43
Tuesday, Nov 21
●  2 Mc 6:18-31
●  Ps 3:2-3,4-5,6-7
●  Lk 19:1-10

Wednesday, Nov 22
●  2 Mc 7:1,20-31
●  Ps 17:1bcd,5-6,8b,15
●  Lk 19:11-28
Thursday, Nov 23
●  Sir 50:22-24
●  Ps 145:2-3,4-5,6-7,8-9,10-11
●  1 Cor 1:3-9
●  Lk 17:11-19

Friday, Nov 24
●  1 Mc 4:36-37,52-59
● Ps 1 Chr 29:10bcd, 11abc,

11d-12a,12bcd
●  Lk 19:45-48

Saturday, Nov 25
●  1 Mc 6:1-13
●  Ps 9:2-3,4,6,16,19
●  Lk 20:27-40

Sunday, Nov 26
●  Ez 34:11-12,15-17
●  Ps 23:1-2,2-3,5-6
●  1 Cor 15:20-26,28
●  Mt 25:31-46

This Week in the Parish —––—

SECOND COLLECTION NOTICE
Beginning this weekend, all second collections will now be
taken up following the regular offertory collection. We will no
longer taken up the second collection after communion.

Happy Thanksgiving!
The staff of St. Philip’s would like to wish all, parishioners and
visitors, a very happy and safe Thanksgiving weekend with your
loved ones! Please note the schedule changes listed above.
There will not be daily Mass on Friday, November 24.



Stewardship of Financial Resources

Parish Life —–—————––—

Baptisms
Parents who wish to have their child baptized, will
need to complete the online Baptism Information
form, which can be accessed by scanning the QR
code. Once the form is received, you will be con-
tacted. The next class will be December 3. Please contact Kris
Jensen at 218-441-4944 or kjensen@stphilipsbemidij.org for
additional information.

Marriages
Congratulations! Please contact the Parish Office as soon as
possible (six months or more in advance) so that we can work
with you to prepare for the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony.

Anointing of the Sick or Pastoral Visit
If you are ill or will be having surgery and would like to receive
the Sacrament of the Sick, please call the Parish Office to set
up a time to meet with Fr. Bill or Fr. Michael. If hospitalized, be
sure to indicate you are Catholic upon hospital admittance.

Order of Christian Initiation of Adults
Raised Catholic but never Confirmed, or want to become Cath-
olic? Visit with Dcn. Robb or Dcn. Kermit to find out how you
can enter into full Communion in the Catholic faith.

Sacramental Life ———————

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the family of
Ann Loeffler. May she find rest and peace, and
may her family find comfort in God’s love.

Until the position of Bookkeeper/Accountant is filled, we will
not be able to publish the financial information in the bulletin.
Thank you for your understanding and continued financial
commitment to St. Philip’s Church.

Safe Environment —–————–—————–——–————–———
If you or someone you know has been the victim of sexual misconduct on the part of a priest, deacon, or individual representing the
Diocese of Crookston, its parishes, or its schools, your first call should be to law enforcement. In addition, the diocesan Victim Assis-
tance Coordinator is available at 218-281-7895 (24-hour confidential number).

St. Mary’s Mission Appeal
Thank you for investing in the students from St. Mary’s Mission
by responding to the appeal in your mailbox, filling out an enve-
lope next week at Mass. Sixty-six children are enrolled this year
and are receiving a quality education, formation in life skills,
Catholic values, and a chance at a bright future. Watch the SMMA
video and donate online at www.crookston.org/smma.

Christmas Youth Choir
Anyone in grades 4-8 is invited to join. Limit of 20 youth!
We will have 2 practices: December 6 and December 13, after
school until 4 PM. We will lead the music at the 4 PM Christ-
mas Eve Mass! If interested, contact Bonnie Lee to sign up:
blee1@stphilipsbemidji.org or call direct line 218-441-4905.

Seeking a Ride to Mass
We have a parishioner that lives in Bemidji who is looking for
someone to provide a ride to and from the 9 AM Mass Sun-
days through the winter months. If you would like to help out,
call the Parish Office for contact information. Thank you!

Daycare and Preschool Building Ready to Occupy
St. Philip's purchased and began the remodeling project at

602 Beltrami Avenue several months ago with the goal of open-
ing a daycare in half of the building and preschool rooms in the
other half. We are happy to announce that the remodeling has
been completed to the point of having been granted  a Certifi-
cate of Occupancy. Now that this certificate has been granted,
the daycare licensing department from the county/state are in
their final stages of issuing the daycare license. By the time this
bulletin is printed, that may have happened.

This has been a very ambitious project with stringent building
codes that assure the safety of the children and staff. In order to
meet those building codes, we needed to work with skilled
tradespeople. Our parish can really be proud that many of those
companies are owned by, and/or have employees who are mem-
bers of St. Philip's. Their dedication to the job was great and their
skills are so valuable. Those companies include: Frenzel Con-
struction, Frontier Electric, Naylor Heating and Refrigeration,
Bonded Lock and Key, Kelly's Plumbing, and ICON Architectural
Group. Working with the City of Bemidji and the Fire Department
on the permitting and inspection process went smoothly once
we met each benchmark.

Coordinating all of the work for the project was provided by
Larry Mack in a volunteer capacity. We cannot thank him
enough. But Larry will be the first to say that the strong support
and cooperation he got from Brad Arel through the whole pro-
cess was crucial. With so many people involved, it gets impossi-
ble to name everyone else that made this successful. We thank
them all!

We look forward to updating you in the very near future about
the actual Daycare License and the opening of this wonderful
program. The area surrounding Bemidji has had extreme needs
for additional daycare slots, and it is very gratifying that St.
Philip's could address some of those needs. It is good for our
parishioners and staff needing daycare, good for our economy,
and good for all the families that will use our services.

Little Flowers to Start
Little Flowers Girls Club will begin meetings after school, on
Monday, November 20 in the Social Hall. It is open to all girls
of St. Philip’s School/Parish Kindergarten and up. Younger girls
(Pre-K, K-Prep) if worked out between parent and Little Flowers
leaders). For more information, Call Gerri (218)209-6906.

Second Collection This Weekend
Please be generous in this week’s special collection for the
Catholic Campaign for Human Development. In the United
States, more than 11% of the population lives in poverty. With
this collection, you support programs that address the root
causes of poverty and provide a sustainable future for those
struggling across the country. In addition, 25% of the funds we
collect remain in our diocese to fund local antipoverty projects.

Thank You and Welcome!
Kay Mack has graciously agreed to serve as interim Parish
Administrator at St. Philip’s while the search continues to per-
manently fill the position. Kay will be working part-time in the
Parish Office, not holding any specific office hours (she is still
officially retired!) so if you need to contact her call the Parish
Office, 218-444-4262, and leave a message. Thank you, Kay
for your service to our parish!



Employment Opportunities ——

Calling All Snowbirds — Please Respond!
The time is fast approaching when our snowbirds will be think-
ing about making their journey south. It would be very helpful if
you would contact the Parish Office by phone or email to let us
know when you will be leaving, returning in the spring and for
us to have your snowbird address. This will allow us to pause
envelope mailing and forward tax statements. Send this infor-
mation to rector@stphilipsbemidji.org or call the Parish Office
at 218-444-4262. Thank you!

Married Couple Retreat
Are you looking for a chance to get away for the weekend to
spend some one-on-one time with your husband/wife? Dcn.
Ben and Jennine Seitz, the creators of Six Stone Jars, will be
offering a Married Couple Retreat at the Diocese of Crookston’s
Pastoral Retreat Center, December 1-3, 2023. This retreat will
not only give you the opportunity to spend time with each oth-
er, but also grow closer in your relationship with Jesus Christ.
This retreat will be centered around “The Virtues: Building
Blocks for Great Lives and Joy Filled Marriage.” Please visit
www.sixstonejars.org for more information and registration.

Searching for Staff Accountant
The Diocese of Crookston seeks a full-time Staff Accountant
who is a self-motivated and team-orientated professional of
high integrity possessing a great work ethic and passion to ful-
fill the Catholic Church’s mission. The position will be based at
St. Philip’s Church in Bemidji and will provide accounting ser-
vices to Catholic parishes in Bemidji and the surrounding area.
Duties include cash receipts, cash disbursements, payroll, prep-
aration of monthly financial reports, and preparation of budg-
ets. The position is 40 hours per week and offers full benefits
(including paid time off, health and dental insurance, life and
long-term disability insurance, and pension). A four-year ac-
counting degree and knowledge of Microsoft Excel is required.
To apply, send a resume with cover letter and references to
Chad Ryan at cryan@crookston.org. Position open until filled.

Please keep the following individuals in your prayers:
Gloria Gary, Jack Baker, Ron Arel, Lloyd Holy,

Angel Krigbaum, Joann Stradtmann, Beth Butcher,
Brandi Green

* If you are in need of prayer from your St. Philip’s family, please
contact the Parish Office to have your name added to the prayer
list, 218-444-4262.

43rd Annual Community Thanksgiving Meal
This year, Thanksgiving dinners will be delivered to those who
are homebound. Call Karen at 218-308-4505 to volunteer to be
a driver for meal deliveries.

To volunteer, call Karen at 218-308-4505. Help is needed to
prep food on Wednesday, November 22 from 5 to 7 PM at the
Eagle’s Club, and on Thursday, November 23 (kitchen, preparing
delivery containers, and cleanup) at various shifts from 8 AM to
1 PM at the Eagles Club.

Monetary donations welcome. Checks may be made to Bemidji
Community Meals and sent to LaMae Ritchie, 1424 Otterpoint
Ln SW, Bemidji, MN 56601.

Parish Administrator Employment Listing
St. Philip’s Catholic Church seeks a full-time Parish Adminis-
trator in. The ideal candidate is a self-motivated and team-
orientated professional of high integrity who possesses a great
work ethic and is passionate about fulfilling the Catholic
Church’s mission. The Parish Administrator will assist with all
aspects of parish business operations.

Applicant must be a practicing Catholic in good standing with
the Church. Also required to have earned a Bachelor’s degree in
business administration, management, or accounting. Must be
proficient with MS Office, Outlook, and other technology as
required. Experience in stewardship principles & fundraising
preferred. Full-time position (requires occasional evening and
weekend work) with excellent benefit package.

For more information, contact Fr. Bill DeCrans at 218-441-4901.

Enriching your marriage must be a top priority!
Give each other the best CHRISTmas gift possi-
ble by attending the December 9 & 10 Marriage

Encounter. Weekends are held at Mt. Olivet Conference Center
in Farmington. Register at: www.marriages.org. Questions? Call:
651-454-3238 or email: mary@marriages.org

“Tubs of Christmas Love”
St. Philip’s Church is again filling, “Tubs of Christmas Love”
during Advent. The food and gifts collected will be shared
with local low-income families or those experiencing hard-
ship.

 From Nov 25 to Dec 10 there will be green/red plastic
“Christmas Tubs” in the Social Hall.

 The lid on each tub will have a label identifying the
number of family members, ages of the children and
may have some other specific information.

 The tub can be filled with items appropriate for a holi-
day meal, and/or a gift certificate for perishable food
including items such as turkey, pie, etc. A family game
or small gift items could also be included, but not nec-
essary.

 Simply take a tub, fill it, and return it to the bow win-
dows at the back of the church (on weekends) or to the
Parish Office (during the week). Keep the label attached
to the lid. Return the filled tub by December 11.

 Please detach, and fill out the information slip on the
side of the label, and drop in the box or collection plate.

Feel free to partner with another family or your workplace to
fill one!

Bi-Cap, Headstart, Housing Matters, Hope House, and
Churches United have provided the names this year.

DEFYING THE PRO-LIFE TREND
Among abortion practitioners, “independent physicians” saw a
large jump in 2022, likely reflecting the growth of telemedicine
abortions sent to women through the mail without in-person
doctor’s visits. More than 2,000 abortions were performed on
non-Minnesota residents, which is about double the 2021 num-
ber. Yet the estimated abortion rate among Minnesota residents
also rose—from 8.5 to 9.5. Abortion Report from MCCL News, Vol.
53 No. 3, page 1; July-Sept. 2023

Clothing Depot’s Upcoming Holiday Hours
St. Philip’s Clothing Depot will be closed from November 22
to 24 for the Thanksgiving holiday. We are thankful for our
volunteers and patrons who support our mission!



Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s?
Call/Email Bonnie Lee (blee1@stphilipsbemidji.org) or call 218-441-4905.

Your Parish Representatives:
Parish Council Members: Dave Brooks, Jamie Glen, Marilynne Hodapp, Mike Hougen, Kim Klinger, Betty Lindy, Libby Olderman, Mary
Rindahl, Ryan Taylor, Tracie Walter.

Finance Council Members: Grant Frenzel, Amy Haskell, Roger Heger, Kay Mack, Kirby Washburn
School Council Members: Will Beise, Erin Curran, Sarah Haman, Sarah Martinka, Scott Winter

Trustees: Kevin Erpelding, Tracie Walter

Ministry Schedule —————————————————
November 25/26 ~ Solemnity of Our Lord, Jesus Christ, King of the Universe

Saturday, November 25
5:30 PM

Sunday, November 26
7:30 AM

Sunday, November 26
9:00 AM

Sunday, November 26
11:00 AM

SACRISTAN Connie Aagard Jennifer Hoefer Allison Hopkins Sue Hengel

INTRO TO MASS
INTERCESSOR

Germaine Cheslock
GERMAINE C

Carol Schneider
CAROL S

Kevin Erpelding
KEVIN E

Carol Rettinger
CAROL R

LECTOR 1 Bernie Marshall Jennifer Leisenheimer Cory Gish Tony Schussman

LECTOR 2 Roger Heger Judy Stai Help Please Ernest Rall

CAPTAIN EMHC Marleen Webb David Hoefer Jamie Glen Connie Aagard

EMHC

Mary Jo Christenson
Myrna Corvelli
Mary Dufault
Lisa Freise
Pat Gavin
Betty Lindy
Cyndy Scanlan

Brad Arel
April Boucher
Christi Brooks
John Carlson
Walter Schuiling
Mary Zigan
Help Please

Joe Bofferding
Stephanie Downey
Alex Froelich
Todd Glen
Thomas Kern
Nicole Kieson
Cathy Lalli

Abby Aylesworth
Courtney Haskins
Sue Hengel
Jan Johnson
Barb Nyberg
Karen Williams
Help Please

ALTAR SERVER
Alexander Fraik
Beau Mathiowetz

Nicholas Amberg
Elizabeth Brooks
Felicity Brooks

Edward Froelich
Help Please
Help Please

Paxton Fratzke
Taylor Podmore
Help Please

USHER

Glen Laginess
Richard Lehmann
Mark Moris
Dick Robinson

Ephram Boucher
David Brooks
Ron Hendricks
Jim Schneider

Mark Froelich
Miles Gish
Sam Gish
Corey Rupp

Ryan Aylesworth
Dave Cwikla
Ayden Homer
NOT FILLED

GREETER
Amy Sanden
Marsha Stebe

Amy Haskell
Sandy Kucera
Pete Kucera

Jane Daniels
Kirsten Zachman

Myrna Cwikla (sub req.)
Darlene Weber

HOSPITALITY/
FELLOWSHIP

Violet (Vi) Hendricks
Joan Klobe

Bernadette Aguilera
Mary Bjerke
Lorie Erpelding
Sharon Holmgren (sub req.)

Gail Haubrich
Alice LaCoursiere
Karen Schaar
Help Please
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